Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, March 4, 2025, 4:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. "Open House"

PLACE: Columbus Hall, 4880 Fruitville Road, Sarasota, FL 34232

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: FDOT will be hosting a Pre-Construction Information Session for the I-75 at Fruitville Road Interchange Improvements. This session will provide the public the opportunity to learn about the improvements and construction schedule. The meeting will take place as an "open house" on Tuesday, March 4, 2025 from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at Columbus Hall, 4880 Fruitville Road, Sarasota, FL 34232.
The interchange improvements include the design of a Diverging Diamond Interchange (DDI); widening about 2 miles of I-75 to a six-lane highway with three through lanes per direction; reconstructing I-75 bridges over Fruitville Road and Palmer Boulevard; widening bridges over Main A Canal; installing emergency stopping sites on off-ramps; widening Fruitville Road from Honore Avenue to east of Coburn Road; installing 7-foot buffered bike lanes and 6-foot sidewalks on Fruitville Road; replacing traffic signals on Fruitville Road at Paramount Drive, Cattlemen Road, and Lakewood Ranch Boulevard; installing new lighting on Fruitville Road; constructing a noise wall on I-75 northbound from Bee Ridge Road on-ramp to just north of Main A Canal; and relocating a tower.

The DDI will significantly reduce delay on Fruitville Road and reduce the number of conflict points to improve overall safety for all users. The DDI also offers the ability to accommodate future traffic volume growth. This project has been advanced as a part the Moving Florida Forward Infrastructure Initiative.
Construction is anticipated to begin mid-March 2025 and be completed Spring 2029.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Alex Ruiz, FDOT Construction Project Manager at (941)708-4419 or by email at Alex.Ruiz@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2287, or email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice). If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Alex Ruiz, FDOT Construction Project Manager at (941)708-4419 or by email at Alex.Ruiz@dot.state.fl.us.
